Hungary’s Statement on Indonesia, UPR 13" Session, 23 May 2012
Madame President,

Hungary welcomes the delegation of Indonesia to this UPR and appreciates the key
strategic reforms the Government has initiated to follow up on previous UPR
recommendations. We praise Indonesia for taking a leading role in the region by
launching several initiatives aimed at strengthening implementation of human rights
on the ground, including establishing the ASEAN Commission on Human Rights,
and initiating dialogues on the rights of the child, violence against women and the
rights of peoples with disabilities.

We welcome the Government’s engagement to fight impunity for human rights
violations. In this regard, could the delegation elaborate on how the revised bill on
Military Justice, submitted to Parliament, will help address the issue of impunity in
the country? We also commend Indonesia for including the ratification of the ICC in
the third phase of its National Human Rights Action Plan, and we recommend the
Government to follow-up on this commitment and align its national legislation with
the provisions of the ICC.

Madame President,

Hungary is running the resolution in this Council on reprisals. Therefore we
encourage Indonesia to strengthen the protection of those who step up for the defense
of human rights. In this regard we recommend that Indonesia continues its efforts to
adopt a law to protect human rights defenders against any intimidation or reprisals as
foreseen in the 2005-2009 National Legislation Programme and to ensure the prompt,
impartial and effective investigation of such acts.

Thank you, Madame President.



